                                     Cadmore End News October 2023
Ride and Stride 9th September in aid of the Bucks Historic Churches Trust attracted 11 participants to our Church.  Thanks to the 5 cheery “greeters” working in shifts over the day to provide a welcome, home-made cake and liquid refreshment.
An extra MacMillan Coffee morning was organised by Valerie Plumridge on 30th September for invited family and friends to thank this cancer care charity for the continuing support to her son Stewart.  This raised nearly £400.  Note the annual countrywide MacMillan Coffee Morning in Cadmore End on Friday 6th October under future events below.
Harvest Festival Services have been well attended with spirited renderings of “we plough the fields and scatter _ _ “. The Harvest produce donated by parishioners and a very generous amount from Cadmore End School will be shared between the One Can Trust High Wycombe Foodbank and Community Matters Lane End Foodbank.   About 35 people enjoyed a delicious meal at the Harvest Supper in the Village Hall-our thanks to those who cooked the food, decorated the hall and organised the event.  It raised £437.
Cricket Field-Completion of the planned improvements are likely to be delayed by the Planning permission application.  We look forward to when it is finished and the grass grown again.
Sunday Church Services Sundays 
8th October 11am Holy Communion-Rev Peter Viney
15th October 11am Morning Prayer-Judy Taylor, Licenced Lay Minister
22nd October 11am Holy Communion-Rev Philip Smith
29th October-United Benefice Services at Lane End
     9.15am Holy Communion-Rev Philip Smith/Heather Lark, LLM preaching
    11am Benefice Service-Rev Philip Smith.
Future Events
Friday 6th October-Annual MacMillan Coffee Morning 10.30am to 1pm
      At Picket House hosted by Jan and Douglas Brown
Tuesday 7th November-Coffee and Chat in Church 10.30am to 12 noon
Sunday 12th Nov-Remembrance Day Service 10.50am, Cadmore End  Church
Friday 8th December evening-Christmas Concert in Church, Quintessential Brass 
Community Matters Food Bank, Lane End
Dates for October are Fridays 13th and 27th.  Please leave your donations on the Thursday prior or up to 10am on the Friday.  Latest message from the team from the team includes “Thank you again for the generosity from Cadmore End for the goods donated and the monthly cash amounts received.  With winter approaching and utility bills rising your generous donations of food, household goods and cash will continue to be much needed and appreciated.”
